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32nd Sunday of Ordinary Time                                                    November 8, 2020 

Mission Commitment  

November 14th & 15th 

“Intense love does not measure. It just gives.” 

St. Teresa of  Calcutta 



LIVING AS A DISCIPLE 

Daily Readings: 

Week of November 8 

 

Sunday:  Wis 6:12-16/Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6, 7-8 [2b]/1Thes 

  4:13-18 or 4:13-14/Mt 25:1-13  

 

Monday:  Ez 47:1-2, 8-9, 12/Ps 46:2-3, 5-6, 8-9 [5]/1 

  Cor 3:9c-11, 16-17/Jn 2:13-22 

 

Tuesday:  Ti 2:1-8, 11-14/Ps 37:3-4, 18 and 23, 27  

  and 29 [39a]/Lk 17:7-10 

 

Wednesday: Ti 3:1-7/Ps 23:1b-3a, 3bc-4, 5, 6 [1]/Lk  

  17:11-19 

 

Thursday: Phlm 7-20/Ps 146:7, 8-9a, 9bc-10 [5a]/Lk  

  17:20-25 

 

Friday:  2 Jn 4-9/Ps 119:1, 2, 10, 11, 17, 18 [1b]/Lk 

  17:26-37 

 

Saturday: 3 Jn 5-8/Ps 112:1-2, 3-4, 5-6/Lk 18:1-8 

 

Next Sunday: Prv 31:10-13, 19-20, 30-31/Ps 128:1-2, 3, 

  4-5 [cf. 1a]/1 Thes 5:1-6/Mt 25:14-30 or  

  25:14-15, 19-21 

Mission Commitment Weekend  

November 14th and 15th 

 

What Is It? 

Each fall, we ask our parishioners to prayerfully make a financial commitment for the upcoming year to assist our budgeting      

process.  Our yearly budget comes to approximately $4 million.  2020 created some unique challenges for us due to the          

pandemic.  The lockdown caused overall financial giving to drop between 7-8%, and we lost significant revenue from the          

cancelation of the festival.  We did receive temporary relief from the government's Payroll Protection Program to avoid going into 

debt, and do expect forgiveness from this loan in 2021.  We need your continued and increased commitment of $1.6 million to 

simply maintain staffing and programs at the parish and school in 2021. 

 

How Can I Commit? 

We kicked off our generosity season a few weeks ago with our first ever Together We Transform event.  This was a virtual           

experience of powerful parishioner testimonials speaking to the impact that Holy Apostles has had on their lives. These personalized 

events will continue into 2021 and there will be multiple invitations upcoming for each and every one of you to become part of this 

experience.  You should have received a pledge card in the mail this past week along with our annual pastoral report.  If not, you 

can access the online card by scanning the QR code below or following this link: https://bit.ly/35IRm2n 

 

Either by filling out the online form or returning the pledge card, we are asking you to consider becoming a founding member of 

the Holy Apostles Giving Society by making a pledge of $1,000 or more per year for five years.  Please note that this is for Parish   

Financial Giving, which is different from existing pledges given toward the Building Campaign. 

 

If you are unable to commit for five years, we do ask that you make a pledge for a shorter time frame, or just for 2021.  Your      

commitment is crucial to sustaining the Holy Apostles mission!  We ask that you fill out the online form or the paper pledge card 

and return to Holy Apostles (either at Masses or to the Parish Office) by next weekend, November 14th and 15th. 

 

Within the next few weeks, you will find more information about how to make online payments to fulfill your commitments.  

Electronic giving is a great way to make up our income loss from decreased Mass attendance due to the pandemic.  For those who 

are uncomfortable with or unable to give electronically, there is still the option to give through monthly/weekly envelopes!   

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your continued generosity as we continue to make disciples that Love God. Love Others. and Transform Our World. 

 



ENCOUNTERING CHRIST 

Encountering Christ, Coming to Know Him,      

& Making Him Known  

 

I love going to weddings and receptions, for love is in the air.  God is doing something wonderful, bringing two people 

together that gives life to them and others.  Weddings are a ton of work, like marriage, yet they are worth the hard 

work.  Weddings bring joy into our lives, for they celebrate the life-long vocation of two hearts becoming one,       

transforming the couple and the world around them through self-sacrificing love. 

 

The Parable of the Ten Virgins stresses being ready to meet the bridegroom, Jesus Christ, who can come at any time.  

Yet, the bridegroom is delayed.  We don’t know exactly when he is coming.  How do we deal with this delay? The 

Christians in the second reading have the same question for Paul:  what do we make of those who have died in Christ, 

but He has not returned? Paul’s answer:  remain strong in faith for Christ is coming, for, as God raised Jesus from the 

dead, so too will He raise those who have “fallen asleep in Christ.” 

 

In all parables, Jesus communicates God the Father’s undying love for us.  In this parable, there are wise and foolish 

virgins, awaiting the bridegroom.  The wise ones bring extra oil to keep their lamps lit, so they can recognize the     

bridegroom Jesus upon arrival, even if he is delayed.  This is our mission:  to encounter Christ when he comes each 

day, to come to know him, and to make him known so that He may transform our world through our hands and feet.   

 

Let us be vigilant with the lamps of our hearts burning brightly, fueled by our love for Jesus Christ who offers his life in 

total sacrifice for us that we celebrate in his death and resurrection that is the wedding feast of salvation. 

 

Let us stay awake.  Watch.  Jesus is coming. 

 

Jay Landry, Mission Director: Discipleship 

Neighboring Summit  

Saturday, November 14th from 8:30 am – 12:00 pm  

 

This virtual event on Saturday, November 14 from 8:30 am – 12:00 pm will be full 

of    prayer, developing our neighboring skills, and being Christ to all.  Led by  Fr. 

Arul, Jay Landry, Margaret Rhody, and Pete Burds, we will focus on our personal  

relationship with God and how we can share Christ with our neighbors through 

building everyday relationships with them.  On this day, we will pray, learn how  

St. Therese of Lisieux practiced neighboring, share in small groups, and put these 

skills into practice with our neighbors.  Everyone is welcome.   

 

Questions? Contact Jay Landry at jlandry@hanb.org or (262) 754-0164. 

 

Jesus welcomed all and so there is no need to RSVP. Simply login to Zoom using 

the following ID and passcode Saturday morning, or clicking the link on our    

website www.hanb.org. 

 

Zoom Meeting ID: 891 1071 6167  Passcode: 647148 

Advent Service 

 

This Advent, we have the opportunity to serve Christ in need.  We are working on options with All Saints, ERAS Senior Network, and 

the Waukesha Clearing House.  More information to come. 



Companions on the Journey Grief Support Group  

 

Monday, November 9 �  6:30-8:30p �  Holy Apostles Welcome Center  

 

You are most welcome to join Holy Apostles Grief Support Group. This month, we 

will feature guest speakers Darryl Powers & Melissa Minkley, licensed program  

facilitators from the Grief Training Center of Wisconsin, who will speak on “Coping 

with Grief and the Holidays.”   

 

This will be an opportunity for you to share your story of grief (sharing is optional) in a 

safe and supportive environment.  We offer comfort, friendship, and many  resources 

(books, pamphlets, etc.).  

 

Our grief support group meets on the second Monday of the month from 6:30- 

8:30 pm in the Welcome Center, 16000 W. National Avenue, New Berlin.  

 

Let us walk as companions with each other.  

 

Questions? Please contact Donna Rivard, donnarivard@att.net or (262) 366-7306 

or Jan Fredrickson, tjfredrickson6@gmail.com or (414) 378-1977.    

Join Our Staff 

 

Holy Apostles is in search of a        

Custodial Helper to provide a safe, 

secure, clean, sanitized, and hospitable 

environment for visitors, parishioners, 

and staff to pray, learn, serve and 

make disciples.   

 

CUSTODIAL HELPER (PART-TIME)   

Responsible for cleaning and  

disinfecting of the Parish Center and 

Parish Center Lobby. This is a part-time 

position. Hours required Monday thru 

Friday at 1.5 hours per day. Flexible 

shift available from 6:30 am – 8:00 

am OR starting after 3:30 pm to     

conclude shift on/before 8:00 pm. 

 

For more information, please visit: 

https://www.hanb.org/careers.           

To apply, please submit letter of intent 

and resume to HR@hanb.org 

NEWS & UPCOMING EVENTS 

Celebration of First  

Reconciliation 

 

Congratulations to the 60 children of Holy 

Apostles who will receive the Sacrament of 

Reconciliation for the first time this month! 

 

By experiencing this Sacrament, these      

children discover the wonder and peace of 

God’s forgiveness. We pray that each of them 

will always feel the loving presence of Jesus in 

this grace-filled Sacrament! 

All Souls’ Contribution 

 

Masses will be offered in 2020-21 for your All Souls’ intentions. A Mass is said 

for each $10 donation by senior (retired) priests of the Archdiocese or active 

priests who do not have access to Mass intentions. Smaller amounts are 

combined, and for each $10, a Mass is offered. Any donation amount is 

acceptable. Please note that these intentions are not listed in the bulletin. 

 

 

You may use your monthly contribution letter indicating an 

“All Souls Contribution" or the "All Souls" envelope from your weekly envelope 

packet. Please list your intentions on your letter or envelope. There are also 

“All Souls’ Day” envelopes available at the main entrance of our Church, Parish 

Center Lobby, or at the Welcome Center Information Desk. Your intentions can 

be returned in the Sunday collection or mailed to the Parish Office by Sunday, 

November 22, 2020.  Lastly, you can also contribute online at www.myhanb.org, 

choosing the "All Souls " fund and indicating the intention on the "Optional 

Description" line. 

 

If you desire a Mass intention to be said here, at Holy Apostles, please 

contact Jan Fredrickson in the WC-Parish Office at (262) 786-7330. 

Help Us Vote For 

MacCanon Brown Homeless Sanctuary 

 

MacCanon Brown Homeless Sanctuary is one of 5 non- profits in Milwaukee in the 

running to win $1000 from TMJ 4's Morning Blend. We as a parish, currently support 

MBHS and would love to see them win! Sister MacCanon is working hard with her 

amazing team of volunteers to bring hope to the people in the 53206 zip code of 

Milwaukee. Please take 30 seconds to click on the link below and vote! Every vote 

counts. Voting is now open and goes through November 13th.  

 

Thanks for your support.  

 

https://www.tmj4.com/givesback 



Celebrating the Sacraments  

 

Baptism 

Baptism is the first step in forming a relationship with Jesus Christ and welcomes one 

into the Church—the Body of Christ. Baptisms are celebrated during any available 

weekend liturgies. Prior to receiving the Sacrament of Baptism, parents must attend a 

preparation session, which is held once a month. Godparents are encouraged to  

attend as well. Please call Jan Fredrickson at (262) 786-7330 to register. Upcoming 

classes are: Nov. 17, Dec. 2 or Dec. 15 from 6:30-8:00 pm.  Classes are in-person 

and can accommodate four couples.  

 

Becoming Catholic & Adult Confirmation 

If you would like to explore the possibility of becoming Catholic, or if you are a    

baptized Catholic and wish to celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation, please    

contact Chuck Butscher at (262) 352-0880. 

 

Marriage 

Marriage in the Catholic Church joins a husband, a wife, and God in a lifelong         

partnership. Marriage forms us to grow in love, kindness, mercy, and holiness, and 

ultimately helps us become the best version of ourselves. If you wish to be married at 

Holy Apostles, please contact Fr. Arul at (262) 786-5445 at least six months prior to 

the date. 

 

Reconciliation 

The regular practice of Reconciliation helps us to name and repair the ways we have 

separated ourselves from God, others and ourselves. The Sacrament of Reconciliation 

is offered every Wednesday, from 5:30—6:30 pm in the Welcome Center: Timothy. 

Please enter through the main doors of the Welcome Center and wait in the chairs 

along the wall until it is your turn to enter the room. 

Prayers & Blessings  

 

Deaths 

We extend our sympathies to the families of the following people who have died. May they rest 

in peace and be risen into eternal glory! 

 

Robert Smith & Family on the death of his wife, Collette Smith 

Jim & Gail Richter & Family on the death of their grandson, Benjamin Adam Richter 

Cona Bahr & Family on the death of her husband, James "Jim" Bahr 

 

Wedding Banns  

III   Erin Daul - Mitchell Rieckhoff 

I     Emily Dobrinska - Patrick McCarthy (Wedding - Lake Geneva) 

 

Wedding 

Alyssa Langer - Daniel Engsberg 

 

Baptisms 

We extend our blessings to the following children and welcome into the family of God: 

 

Colton James Hughes, Son of Nicholas & Sarah 

Zaria Genesis Ruka, Daughter of Christian 

Evan James Zajork, Son of Daniel & Nicole 

Mass Intentions 

 

Monday, November 9 

No Mass 

 

Tuesday, November 10 

7:45a  

† Frank Collins (Kevin & Mary Collins) 

† Michael Barutha (James Barutha) 

 

Wednesday, November 11 

7:45a 

† Robert Sarsfield (Mary Ann Sarsfield) 

† Greg Witt (Family & Friends) 

 

Thursday, November 12 

7:45a 

† Pat Pirkey (Pirkey Family) 

 

Friday, November 13 

8:30a School Mass 

† Joan Woelfel (Jan Bradley) 

 

Saturday, November 14 

1:30p Daul-Rieckhoff Wedding 

 

4:30p 

† Rose Romano (Frank & Kathy Gross) 

 

Sunday, November 15 

7:00a Mass 

For the People of Holy Apostles 

 

9:15a Mass  

† Jeanette & Bob Labant (Tom Labant) 

 

Mass Offered Elsewhere:  

† John Ziino (Ray & Barbara West) 

 

11:15a Mass  

† Jeanne Rivard (Tom & Jan Fredrickson) 

 

 

 

 

 

Sanctuary Lamp 

 

In Memory Of:  

 Carmela Ziino & James Bahr  

 

From: 

Cona Bahr  

 

PRAYERS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Pyx Request 

 

If you are finished using the pyx to bring communion to one who is unable to be 

here, please return the pyx to the basket in church. Before returning pyxes, please 

sanitize at home and place in a Ziploc bag. Thank you for your ministry.  


